
 

 
June 14, 2019 
 
Dear PhD Student: 

On behalf of the Economics Department at Binghamton University, I want to tell you again how glad we are that you have 
chosen Binghamton to pursue your PhD in Economics. Our program is both challenging and rewarding and will provide 
the foundation for a fulfilli2 ( f)9d5cu(i)-4.6lc5
challenges you will face as you pursue your degree, we offer a course beginning in mid -August that covers the essentials 
in calculus and linear algebra for entering students whose background is lacking in them, or who feel they could benefit 
from a review of this material even if they have already studied it.  This course 


